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10 May 2024 
Ms. Fiona Marshall 
Secretary to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee 
UN Economic Commission for Europe 
Environment Division 
 
 
 
Re: case ACCC/C/2018/158 (Poland) - comments by the communicant on the Party 
concerned replies 
 
 
Dear Ms. Marshall, 
 
In response to the second part of replies by the Party concerned (dated 8 May 2024) to the 
Committee’s question of 19 February 2024, the communicant hereby presents their comments on 
these replies. 
 
 
1. The communicant welcomes the Party’s concerned statement that forest management plans and 
hunting plans may fall under Article 9(3) of the Convention. 
 
Re forest management plans 
 
2. Indeed, there is a public discussion in Poland regarding amendments to the Forest Act needed to 
enable members of the public to challenge plans in court.  
 
3. According to the communicant’s knowledge, there are at least three drafts meant to amend the 
Forest Act:  
(a) the first one prepared at the commission of one of the MEPs - this draft has been presented at a 
meeting with various interested parties held on 6 May 2024 (the communicant took part in this 
meeting);  
(b) the second one prepared by the stakeholders’ groups related to the State Forests (the institution 
managing forests belonging to the State) - this draft has been presented at the meeting on 6 May, 
too;   
(c) the third one which is being prepared within the Ministry of Climate and Environment - this one 
has not been presented so far (the Ministry representatives were present at the meeting on 6 May, 
but did not presented their draft; probably it is not ready yet).  
 






